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Upcoming changes to Administrative Day Reimbursement 
(Medicaid) 

Molina Healthcare of Washington, Inc. would like to inform you of important updates to our 
reimbursement policy for administrative days, prompted by the enactment of House Bill 2051 (HB 
2051). These changes will affect how Molina reimburses hospitals for services rendered during 
administrative day stays. 

Key Changes to Administrative Day Reimbursement effective August 1, 2025 

• Elimination of Separate Payments for Certain Services: In alignment with state requirements, 
Molina will not reimburse hospitals for medically necessary services performed during 
administrative days. This may include, but is not limited to 

o Hemodialysis 
o Laboratory Services 
o X-rays 

What Remains Unchanged: 

• Pharmacy Services Still Covered Separately: Molina will continue to pay hospitals separately 
for pharmacy services and pharmaceuticals provided during administrative day stays. 

We understand that these changes may require adjustments to your billing processes, and we are 
committed to providing support during this transition.  

If you need assistance please refer to the Washington State Provider FAQ & Contact List – Apple Health-
IMC or contact the Molina Provider Support Center at (855) 322-4082. 

Thank you for your attention to this important update. 
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https://www.molinahealthcare.com/-/media/Molina/PublicWebsite/PDF/Providers/wa/Medicaid/contacts/WA-Medicaid-State-Provider-FAQ-and-Contact-List030725_R.ashx
https://www.molinahealthcare.com/-/media/Molina/PublicWebsite/PDF/Providers/wa/Medicaid/contacts/WA-Medicaid-State-Provider-FAQ-and-Contact-List030725_R.ashx

